MEASURE: SB 3Qb

EXHIBIT: C

Senate Finance and Revenue 76th Session

DATE: 03.11.2011 PAGES: SUBMITTED BY: MARK STEHN



Oregon Funeral Directors Association

Member N.F.D.A. I.C.C.F.A.

OFFICERS

President: Janie Woodward Stayton

President-Elect: Tim Lancaster Klamath Falls

Vice-President: Wally Ordeman Albany

> Secretary-Treasurer: Gene Drake Springfield

Business
Administration
Chair:
Cindy Hinton
Hillsboro

BOARD OF

Brett Edgerly Bend

David Bone Oregon City

Jay Westrum Coquille

Jack Trumbull Hood River

Greg Heckman Portland

Dennis Teskey Baker City

EXECUTIVE
DIRECTOR
Mark D. Stehn,
CFSP

<u>LOBBYIST</u> John Brenneman The 76th Oregon Legislative Assembly 2011 Regular Session Senate Bill 326

Position: Support

The majority of funeral homes in Oregon are privately owned and many are multi-generational businesses and are the foundation businesses in many communities. According to the National Funeral Directors Association, the average funeral home has been in a family for three generations, and is staffed with between five and fifteen full time employees, as well as an equal number of part time employees.

The average funeral home has spent between \$2,000 and \$300,000 over the past five years on estate tax related planning and has paid an average of \$900,000 in estate taxes. Federal and state estate tax is a considerable burden to small family owned funeral homes.

In closing, funeral homes are among the quintessential community-rooted, family owned businesses. They are the last of a slowly fading breed of entrepreneurs whose survival is only made more difficult by the onerous estate taxes.

Co-chairs, members of the committee, thank you for the opportunity to present the views of the Oregon Funeral Directors Association.